
Bruxy Cavey on Penal Substitutionary Atonement

"We do live at a time in history where many people identify Penal Substitutionary Atonement theory as 
the gospel. Penal Substitutionary Atonement is a theory about how the gospel works. I happen to think 
it's the wrong theory." - Bruxy Cavey Teaching on Gospel Proclamation in the Book of Acts 
https://youtu.be/eapFwKgsQNM (9:24)

"When it comes to the actual act of killing and wrathing - the only wrath that is expressed at the cross is
the wrath of us against Christ, not the wrath of the Father upon Christ. There is wrath poured out on 
Jesus and that is the wrath of the religious leaders and the wrath of the Roman soldiers, it is the wrath 
of humanity in sin. God comes in and raises Jesus from the dead." - Bruxy Cavey Teaching on Gospel 
Proclamation in the Book of Acts https://youtu.be/eapFwKgsQNM (11:02)

"I'd love to convert everyone away from Penal Substitutionary Atonement as a theory of atonement, but
if I didn't that's fine. But what I can say is just don't preach it."Bruxy Cavey Teaching on Gospel 
Proclamation in the Book of Acts https://youtu.be/eapFwKgsQNM (10:08)

"How do you forgive somebody? You just forgive them! You don't say 'wait wait wait, I'll get back to 
you, first I gotta go kill something!' You are made in his image and how do you forgive? You just 
forgive. How does God forgive? He just forgives." - Bruxy Cavey Teaching on Theories of 
Atonement https://youtu.be/xA-TLWLVFVA

"You say 'you mean he didn't need Jesus to die and go through all of that so that he could forgive?' No 
no, he's omnipotent, he can do anything he wants and he can just forgive. He didn't have to die on the 
cross so he could finally say 'oh good! Now I can forgive!' Jesus died on the cross as God's choice to 
reveal his love for us." -Bruxy Cavey Teaching on Theories of Atonement https://youtu.be/xA-
TLWLVFVA

Using the parable of the prodigal son to demonstrate no Penal Substitutionary Atonement "But when 
the son returns what kind of a father does he find? (makes angry grunt) - No, the father would run 
toward him to embrace him and not a father who says 'before I can embrace you, somebody's gotta die! 
There must be justice before there can be mercy! If there has to be justice then why do you need 
mercy? In fact isn't grace, isn't mercy, aren't those concepts that move beyond justice? In fact they are 
at odds because there's something about grace that isn't fair. There's something about mercy that's not 
fair. If it's all about making things fair then about making things gracious the two concepts don't fit 
together. " - Why Did Jesus Die? #1 - To Show Us God's Love (24:38)

"Jesus takes our our sin, and we are given his righteousness. Our sin is killed with Christ, but there's no
mention of wrath being poured out on Christ, in fact what is mentioned here is that God is - you see 
verse 19 - God was in Christ reconciling. God was in Christ reconciling. If you think spacially at the 
cross where was God? God was not hovering above Jesus pouring out his wrath, God was in Christ 
pouring out his love." - Why Did Jesus Die? #1 - To Show Us God's Love (27:15)

"Notice it says here (2 Corinthians 5:17-21) that the world, that we were reconciled to him. God didn't 
have to be reconciled to us, it's not like God said 'I've got all this anger, I'm not ready for these guys, I 
gotta do something with it so I am ready to play nice! I'll put it on Jesus!' It's not God who had to be 
reconciled to anybody. The father was always ready for the prodigal's return. But it says clearly we 
were reconciled to him - we're the ones who needed to be changed and that happens through the 
crucifixion says verse 21." - Why Did Jesus Die? #1 - To Show Us God's Love   (28:13)
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"Calvin felt that we had to account for where God's wrath went and Jesus became the answer to that 
mystery. Again, it's an interesting theory, it's mechanically perfect, you know he balances the books 
well. But it says more than scripture says. What scripture says is Jesus became sin for us and gave us 
his righteousness therefore our future wrath on judgment day ceases to exist - it's just not there 
anymore - we are no longer under wrath. To take that the next step and say 'well where'd that wrath go?
How did God vent that wrath or get rid of that wrath?' is to ask a question that scripture doesn't answer. 
So we could theorize and say 'well I guess God vented it toward Jesus instead of towards us' but is it 
also not possible that when Jesus took away our sin there was just no more wrath for that sin? God says
'I'm going to punish you for your sin' but now your sin is taken away and you are infused with Christ's 
righteousness and God says 'okay I'm not going to punish you for sin that has already been taken away 
from you'. So he doesn't have to try and balance his own internal metaphysical books. Can't God just 
say 'alright, I'm not going to punish you'?... If a judge believes someone is guilty and then finds out 
actually no, they're not guilty, they're innocent then the judge says 'oh, then there's no sentence for you'.
He doesn't have to then say 'but I had a sentence stored up to give somebody, where am I gonna put it?' 
- there's just no sentence anymore. Our wrath is removed through the death of Christ but not because 
God had to pour out wrath on Jesus but because became our sin, took away our sin, so there's just no 
more wrath left over for us. There's no need for it to go anywhere." - Why Did Jesus Die? #1 - To Show
Us God's Love: Drive Home  (19:32)

"When we look at the cross we look at the cross with almost a confused view. Is the cross a picture of 
God loving us through Jesus? Or is it a picture of God wrathing against Jesus and then we call that 
love? I would say that that latter view goes beyond scripture." - Why Did Jesus Die? #1 - To Show Us 
God's Love: Drive Home (23:28)

Teaching in Mark 8 "In verse 31 it says right after that that he began to teach them that the Son of man 
must suffer many things and be rejected by the elders, and the chief priests, and scribes, and be killed 
and after 3 days rise again. When there is wrath, when there is violence at the cross as Jesus teaches it, 
it is what people would be doing to him, not suffering at the hands of God, but suffering at the hands of
others. 
Why Did Jesus Die? #6 (38:09)

NOTE: The following quotes are taken from "Why Did Jesus Die? #2: Drive Home". This entire 
podcast is just an argument against Penal Substitutionary Atonement

"Let's not rally around a theory that is scripturally nebulous that the church didn't even hold onto until 
the protestant reformation in anyway. That was a completely novel way of thinking. Lets not make that 
our hill to die on. Which, for many people it is assumed that penal substitutionary atonement just 
simply is the gospel. We need to challenge that, and say no, that turns faith into a work, it says once 
you have this particular doctrine figured out, then you can be saved by it. I'd say this goes way beyond 
scripture. And at some point becomes contradictory to it."- Why Did Jesus Die? #2: Drive Home (4:27)

"Penal substitutionary atonement would say I want to forgive these people says the Father. Therefore, I 
will kill my Son and pour my judgement out on him, then I can forgive these people and that is the 
Father crushing his Son. And another way of looking at it though is the Father saying I want to forgive 
those people, I want to love these people, I want to forgive these people. I know in the process they will
reject my Son, but I even want to use that to bring about their salvation. So, I am sending my Son to 
them, knowing that this whole process will crush him, knowing he will die at their hands, knowing I 
am killing my Son by sending my Son to his death at their hands. But my Son and I together will use 



his death to absorb their sin and bring about their salvation. This seems to be more in line with the 
teachings of Jesus, the teachings of epistles, and the teaching of the New Testament. God sends his Son 
and he is loving us through the sacrifice of his Son, our rejection kills him, that does remove God's 
wrath, but that's not because God was pouring out his wrath on his Son, we were pouring out our wrath 
on his Son. I think that second analogy fits with scripture than a father actively killing his own son. I'd 
say that fits better with Isaiah 53:10."- Why Did Jesus Die? #2: Drive Home (14:55)

"It almost seems as though Isaiah 53 is a corrective to penal substitutionary atonement"- Why Did 
Jesus Die? #2: Drive Home (18:22)

"It seems that the context would teach against penal substitutionary atonement, it seems like we find 
penal substitutionary atonement within Isaiah 53 as the wrong view people have of the suffering 
servant."- Why Did Jesus Die? #2: Drive Home (18:44)

" I do believe for some people, not for everyone, but for some people who've been wrestling with the 
idea of an angry God, and look to the cross and say I have a hard time seeing God's love there because 
I've just been told that really God's justice and wrath being poured on Christ, maybe for some people, 
what I think is a more scriptural understanding of atonmenet, will help them purify their image of God 
as a God of love, a God who is Father to us."- Why Did Jesus Die? #2: Drive Home (36:19)

“Why is this important?... There are some who write today as if the theory of substitutionary atonement
is the gospel even though it's a relatively late development from the mind of Calvin... But even though 
it's a late development in Christian history it becomes the gospel within certain circles and that, that is 
divisive and that itself, I think, is a misunderstanding of the gospel. We have to protect what is the 
gospel and what is not the gospel. Theories about how the gospel works are not the same thing as the 
good news of Jesus. You are not saved by figuring out your penal substitutionary atonement theory. 
That's not the gospel, it confuses theology about the gospel with the gospel itself. So, I think anything 
that attacks the gospel, that confuses the gospel, pollutes the purity of the gospel does need to be 
highlighted. Secondly, it protects our understanding of who God is. At the point of crucifixion when we
look at the cross of Christ we should see God loving us through Jesus, not God wrathing upon Christ. 
As I said before God is in Christ pouring out his love in that moment not hovering above Christ 
pouring down his wrath.” - Q&Eh? If God didn't pour out his wrath on Jesus, where did it go? 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QJ4MqvBC0HY (5:12)

"Blood is central to the religious sacrificial system of all ancient religions. I don't think that's a matter 
of God making it central I think that's a matter of us making it central and that Jesus enters into a 
religious system to speak their language and say 'eyes front, look here, you're forgiven. You do not need
to spill another drop of blood. Look at the blood of Christ that is shed for you.'
And Christ's sheds His blood as the ultimate declaration of complete forgiveness and freedom from 
your religious system as the last sacrifice. I do not think that that is rooted in the fact that God would 
like to forgive but somehow the omnipotent creator of the universe has to create a physical being and 
kill it, and shed a certain amount of it's physical blood so that something's released cosmically. That 
suggests that there is a law above God that He is submitted to. (Greg Boyd blurts out "I gotta get my 
blood!") Yeah 'there's something I'd like to do but I live in a universe that has a blood economy that 
says I can only forgive if I make the right sacrifice' to what? To what? To the bloodthirsty God above 
God? There's nothing above God! And so God Himself can forgive, but He enters into our need to see 
blood to be assured 'is this forgiveness real? Are you sure I can stop killing animals to obtain your 
forgiveness?' and He says 'I will give you a visual illustration of that absolute reality - here it is, the last
sacrifice. You are free.'" - Cross Centered Q&A http://whchurch.org/sermons-media/other-
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media/qa/cross-centered-qna  (57:30)

"We were talking about this earlier and Hebrews 9:22 is a passage that will come to people's mind 
when we talk about 'well doesn't God have to kill something in order to forgive because there is that 
verse in the Bible that says without the shedding of blood there is no forgiveness of sins'? Read the full 
verse of Hebrews 9:22 that says does not the law say that, or does not the law require that without the 
shedding of blood there is no forgiveness of sins. So Jesus still sheds His blood according to the law to 
put the law to bed once and for all. But that is a principle of law, not a principle of the almighty God. 
He enters that in order to shut it down."- Cross Centered Q&A http://whchurch.org/sermons-
media/other-media/qa/cross-centered-qna (1:02:29)
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